2023年同等学力人员申请硕士学位

外国语水平全国统一考试 A

英语试卷一

ENGLISH QUA LIFICATION TEST

FOR MASTER — DEGREE A PPLICANTS

Paper 0 ne(90 minutes)

Part I Dialogue Communication (10 m i nutes, 10 points)

PartIIVo cab ulary (0 minute s, 10 points)

PartIIIRe ading Comprehension (45 mintues, 25 point)s

Part IVC 10ze (15 minut es, 15 points)

Part V Error Dettion 00 minutes, 5points)

考生须知

- 1.本考试分试卷一和试卷二两部分。试卷一满分65分,考试时间为90分钟,9:
- 00开始, 10:30结束; 试卷二满分35分, 考试时间为60分钟, 10:30开始, 11:
- 30结束。本考试及格原则为总分60分,其中试卷二不低于18分。
- 2.请考生务必将本人准考证号最终两位数字填写在本页右上角方框内。
- 3. 本试卷一为 A 型试卷,请将答案用 2 B 铅笔填涂在 A 型答题卡上,答在其他类型答题卡或试卷上的无效。答题前,请查对答题卡与否为 A 型卡,若不是,请规定监考员予以更换。

4.在答题卡上对的的填涂措施为:在答案所代表的字母上划线,如【A】【B】【C】 【D】。

5. 监考员宣布试卷一考试结束后,请停止答试卷一,将试卷一和试卷一答题卡 反扣在自己 的桌面上,继续做试卷二。监考员将到座位上收取试卷一和试卷一 答题卡。

6.监考员收卷过程中,考生须配合监考员验收,并请监考员在准考证上签字(作为 考生交卷的凭据)。否则,若发生答卷遗失,责任由考生自负。

Paper One 试卷一

Part I Di a logue Communi cati on (10 minutes, 10 points)

Section A Dialogue Completion

Directions: In this section, you willre ad 5 shortine amplete dialogues between two speakers, each followed by 4 choices marked A, B, C, and D. Choose the answer that best stuss the sittuation to cooplete the dialogue by marking the corresponding lettre with a single bar across the quare brackets on your machine—scoring ANSWE R SHEET.

1. A: Bob, would you mind turning down the TV a little?

I'm talking on the phone, and I'm having a hard time hearing.

B:_____

A. Please forgve me.
B.Oh, sure! I'm sorry about that.
C. You should have toll me earlier.
D. I'm sorry to hear about it.
2. A: Hi, I'm your ngihbor in 405, ext door I'm Sunn y Chan.
B:
A. I moved here about a week ago.
B. Hope we could become good neigh bors.
C. Hi! Everyone here seems very friendly.
D. Jill Kingston. Nce to meet øu.
3. A: Could yourun me over to the ofcfe? I'm Itae. My clock must
be s low.
B:
A. Yes, never mind. I would ratherive you a lift.
B. All rightBut you should buy a new clock.
C. It'S my pleasure. May I he lp you fix y our clock too?
D. Yeah, I'll be glad to oyu off on my way to wok.
4.A:I'm sorry.He'S not in his office.
B:
A. Are you sure he will be bake soon?

- B. Wou ld you like to leave a message?
- C.Can you take a message for me?
- D. Shall I Can him sometime later?
- 5.A:Do you mind if I take of my jacket?

B:			
₽•			

- A. Of course notmake yourself at home.
- B. Oh, it's very kind of you to do so.
- C. I'll be happy if I cambe of any help.
- D. Yes, i's prettywarm in here

Section B Dialogue Comprehension

Directions: In this section, you will read 5 Short conversation s between a man and a woman. At the end of each conversation there is aquestion followed by 4 choices marked AB, C, and D.Choose the bestanswer to the question from the 4 choices by marking the corresponding letterwith a single bar across the square bracketson your mach in e-scoring ANSWER SHEET.

6.Man:Bob and Sue seem never discipline their daughter.
She's real nuts.

Woman: They are kept in the dark about their daughter's behavior at stoool.

Question: What can we learnoabt Bob and Sue'S daughter?

- A. She likes to eat nuts.
- B. She is eslf-disciplene
- C. She behaves badly at school
- D. She enjoys leaving her parents in the dark.
- 7. Wo man: Now, Richard, would you care to explain how the answers to the test questions appeared on your desk?

Man: Icall't, Professor HarleySomeone must have left them on my desk.

Question: What is the man's problem?

- A. He is suspected of cheating
- B. He left the answers on his desk.
- C. He doesn't km w how to explan.
- D. He didn't know the answers to the questons.
- 8. Woman: Don't breet tome a line when you settle down.

Man:I won't. I'll keep you posted.

Question What does the man mean?

A. He'll writet o the woman.

- B. He'll tell the woman his new address.
- C. He'll visit the woman once inhailwe.

- D. He'll cht with the woman on the phone.
- 9. Man: Betty, how was your trip of the museum with Tom this aft ernoon?

W o man: Do n' t ask me.

Question: W hat does the woman mean?

- A. Something about the museum interested her.
- B. Something was wrong With the trp.
- C. She doesn't know anything about the museum.
- D. She doesn't want of answer the man's question.
- 10. Man: He y, M ary. I was invited to be a judgeor the Miss America Be auty Contest

Woman: 0 h, re a lly? Come on, yo u're pulling my leg

Question: What does the womma mean?

- A. She has no chance to win.
- B. The man is encouraging her.
- C. She'll attend the contest.
- D. The man is trying to fool her

PartII V o cabulary (10 minutes, 10 points)

S ection A

Directions: In this section theorare 10 sentences, each with one word or phrase underlined. Choose he one from the 4 choices marked A, B, C and D that best keeps the meaning of the sentence. Then mark the corresponding letter with a single bar across he square brakets on your machine—scoring ANSWER SHEET.

11. The survey does on t <u>allow for</u> the fact that sem stude nts a re attending part time.

A. explain B. deny C. consider D. recognize

12. Britiss scientiss have found how to <u>diagnose</u> the dise a se, which auses loss of memory and personality change.

A. control B. determine C. prevent D. r eat

13. Witnesseswere allegedly tort ured or subjected to pressure to fabrcate evidence againsthim.

A.fix up B. take up C. pack up D. make up

14. So instead we spent thehwole afternoon hanging around in the
gorgeous autumn sun.

A. golden B. beautiful C. warm D. shining

15. I could n't work out why anyone would invent somethigs so boring.

A. draw up B. bring ab u t C. put forward D. fi gure out 16. You can easily find out the benefits of <u>flexible</u> work ing for both you and your employer.

A. loose B. effective C. elastic D. resourcefl

17. The State Department has issued a regulation abolishing the special privilges for government officials

A. grants B. right C. advantages D. interests

18. Will Americans go for AT&T 'S plan of pushing the wire less services in the U.S.?

- A. support B.adopt C.hinder D. attack
- 19. What les in piees around them represents, n effect, a unique private exhibiton open to a lucky few.

A.in short B.in particular C.in fact D.in turn

20. The weekend event will be centered around Wye College in Ash ford, Kent, but theouting to the docks should be the hitelight.

A. climax B. pleasure C. expectation D. surprise

Section B

Direct ion s: In this cstaion, there are 10 in complete sentences. For each sentence there are 4 chices marked A, B, C, and D. Choose the one that best completes the sentace. Then mark the corresponding letterwith a single bar a cros s the square bracketson your machine-scoring ANSWE R HE ET. 2 1. Then in June 1967the country _____diplomatic relations with Israelafter the outbreak of the Six Day War. A. broke away B. broke off C.cut out D.cut down 22. Everyone has faced the embarrasing _____ of deciding ho w mu c h extra to give awaiter orxta driver. B. event C. dilemma D. menace A. incident 23. The school arranged road tpriappears to _____ the spri b reak n g A. conform to B. coincide with C. consist in D. col lide wiht 24. The new airporttermin a l is sure to _______ the development of tourism. A. imitate B. fascinate C. impose D. faciltate

25. The Huntington Library has an	collection				
of rare books and manuscrips of British and America	n his tr oy				
and litera t re.					
A. intens i ve B. intention al C. extensive D. extens	ional				
26. Inflation will reachts highestina decade acr	oss most				
of Asiathisyear, threateing to recen	nt prod				
uctivityagins.					
A. reverse B. reserve C. retrieve D. revise					
27. Those govern mentswill provide big food and fu	e 1				
according to the Asian Development Bank.					
A. substitutes B. substances C. subsequences	D.s				
ubsidies					
28. In mild win t ers apple buds began to break soon a fter					
Christmas, leaw ng them to forst damage.					
A. reluctant B. tough C. hostile D. vulne rable					
29. What is happening is a survival-of-the-fitest straggle f fecti					
ng smaller factories in relativley low-tech, l	abor- i n t				
ense industrie.					
A. primarily B. rationally C. primitively D. respe	ctivel				

30. A tradit onal critic has thead vantage of being able to standards and values inherited from the past.

A. turn up B. turn over C. turn to D. turn in

PanIII Reading Comprehension(45 minutes 25 points)

Directions There are 5 passages in this part Each passage is followed by 5 questions or unfinished statements. For each of them there are 4 choices marked A, B, C and D. Choose the best one and mark the corresponding letteriwth a single bar across the square brackets on your machine-scoring ANSWER SHE

Passage One

The job was done, and it was time for a sat cigarette Eddie began tapping the opckets of his overalls, lawing for the new packet of Marlboro he had bought that morning. It was not the re.

It Was as hes wung around to look in his toolbox for hte cigaret tes that delie saw the ulmp. Right in the imidle of the brand new bright red carp t, there was a lump A lump the is ze of a packet of c igaret tes.

"I've done it again!" said Eddie angrily. "I've left he ci gare ttes under the carpet!"

He had done this once before, and taking up and refitting the carpet had taken him two hours. Eddie was determined that he was not going to spend another two hours in this house. He decided to get rid of the lump another way. It would mean wasting a good packet of cigarettes, near full but anything was better than taking up the whole carpetral fitting tagain. He turned to his toolbox for a lagre hammer.

Eddie didn' want to damage the correct itself, so he took a block of wood and placed it on top of the lump Then he began to beat the block of wood as hard as he could. He kept be t ing, hoping Mrs. Vanbrugh wouldn't hear the noise and come to see what he was doing It would be difficult to explain why he was hammering the middle of her beautiful new carpet. The lump was beginning to flatten out.

A f ter three or four minutes, thebjows finally finished Edd ie picked up his toolsand began towalk out to his car. Mrs. Vanbrugh ac companied him. She seemed a little worried about someth ing.

"Young man, while you were working today, you didn't by an y chance see any sign of Arm and, did you? Armand is my bird I leth im out of his age, you see, this morning, and he'S disappeared. He likes to walk around the house and he usually just comes back to his cage after an hour or so and gets right in. Only oday he didn't come back He'S never done such a thing before, i't S most peculiar..."

"No, madam, I haven't seen h im anywhere, "said Eddie, as hereached to starthe Car.

And he saw his packet of Marlboro cigaet tes on the panel, where he had leftit at lunchtime...

And he rememb ered the lump in the carpet...

- 31. What did Eddie Want to dowhen he had finishde fitting the carpet?
- A. To have a ciagrette.
- B. To hammer the carpet flat.
- C. To put back his tools.
- D. To start work in the dining room.
- 32. Why didn't Eddie take out the thing under the carpet?

- A. It was impossible for him to takeup the carpetonce it was fitted.
- B. He did n't need the cigarettesbecause he had some more inthe Car.
- C. It would take too long to take up the carpet and feit ti.
- D. He intended to come back and remove the lump the next day.
- 33. What did Eddie do with the hammer?
- A. He drow nails into the lump.
- B. He fixed his toolbox.
- C. He retierd the carpet.
- D. He flat tened the lump.
- 34. Mrs. Vanbrugh worried that _____.
- A. her pt was nowhere to be found
- B. fitting the carp would be expensive
- C. Eddie would smoke in the house
- D. Eddie hadnt d o n e a proper jb
- 35. What was really under the carpet?
- A. The packet of cigarettse.
- B. Eddie'S hammer.

- C. A lump of wood.
- D. The missing ept.

Passage Two

If two scientists at Los Alamos National Laboratory a recorrect, people will still be whing gasoline-powered cars 50 years from now, giving out heat—trapping carbon dioxide into the atmosphere—and yet that carbon dioxide will not ocntribute to global warming. The scientists, F Jeff Mar tin and William. Kubic Jr., are proposing a concept, which they have patrioically named Green Freedom, for removing cabon dioxide from the air and utrning italized into gasoline

The idea is simple ir would be blown or eraliqid solution which would absorb the carbon dioxide. The carbon dioxide would the n be extracted and subjected to chemical reactions that would turn it into fuel. Although the have not yet built a fuel factry, or even a small.prototype the scientists say it is all based on sisting technology. "Everything in the oncept has been built, is operating or has a close cousin that is operating," Dr.Martimaid. The proposal does not violate any laws of

physics, and other scientists have independently suggested similarideas. In thee fforts to redue humanity's emissions of carb on dioxide three solution have been offered hydrogen-powered cars, electric cars and biofuels. Biofuels are gasoline substitutes produced from plants like cornor sugar cane. Plants absorb carbon dioxide as they grow, but growing crops for fuel takes upwide strips of land. Hydrogen-powered Cars emit no carbon dioxide but producing hydrogen requires energy, and if that energy comes from coal-fierd power plants then the problem has not been solved. The problem with electric cars is that they have typically been limited to a range of tens of miles as opposed to the hundreds of miles that can be driven on a tank of gas.

Gasoline, it to no out is an almost ideal feel (except that it produces carbon dioxide). If it Can be made out of carbon dioxide in the air, the koAlamos concept may mean there is little reason to switch, after al.

"It's definite worth pursuing," said Martin I. Hofferta professor of physics at New York University. It has a couple of pieces to t that are interesting." Other scient ists also said he proposal lowed promising but could not evaluate it filly because the details had not been published.

- 36. Wh a t is most remarkable about the proposal, made by the two oscientiss? .
- A. It isgiven a patrotic name.
- B. No law of physics is violated.
- C. It is a sed on existing technology.
- D. Carb on diox ide Can be converted into fuel
- 37. What is the biggest problem with hydrogen-powered cars?
- A. There is no cheap source of hydrogen.
- B. There might be a safety problem in hydrogen production.
- C.They may stillbe a case of global warming.
- D. They are not suitable forlong—distance travel
- 38. If what is proposed by the two scients ts becomes true, ___

A. air pollution will, become a thing of thep a st

- B. there will be no need for gosline substitutse
- C. people will be able to musch cheaper energy
- D. there will be no me biofuel-powered thicles

39. Which of the following Call best & scribe the attitude of Martin I Hoffert to the proposal?

A. Indif fer ent. B. Positive. C. Suspicious D. Critical

40. The passege is mainly written to_____.

B. compare different energy sources

C.stress the importance of gasoline

D. discuss solutons to global warming

Passage Three

In her international bestselling Talk to the Hand, au thor Lynne Truss.argues thaotomo n courtes ies such as saying Excuse me" are practically extinct There are certainly plenty who would agree where

Is it really ute? We decided to find out by experiments In do zens of American cities, our reportersperformed two experim6r its: "door tests" (would anyone hold one open for hem?); and "doc ument drops" (who-would help them retrieve a pil e of "accidentally" dropped papers?). Along the way, the reporters encountered all type men and women of different races, ags, professions, and income levels

While 90 percent of the peope passed the door test only 5 p ercent passed the document drop. Are people less likely to he lp others when doing so takes ext a effort or time? Not always, he reporters found. Take the pregant woman who thought nothing of bending down to help us with our papers. Or the woman named Lizwho balanced two coffees, her keys and her walleton a takeout tray without hand, while picking up papers of fthe wet pavement with the other. Her reason for helping "Iwas there," she said.

Over all men were the most willingto help, especially when it came to document drops. In those, menoffered aid 63 percent of the time, compared to 47 percent among women. Of course, menweren't entirely democratic about whom they'd helpAll of them held the door for the female reporter, and were more han twice as likelytohelp her pick up falen papers than they were thoelp our male reporter.

By far, the most common reason people cited for being willing to go out of their way to help others was their upbringing. "It'S the way I was raised," said on e young woman who

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/01811303005
6007005